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Dear Parent and Carers,  

 

I hope you have had a great week.  It has been lovely to see so many of you coming in to 
meet your class teachers this week.  It feels like a lifetime ago since we had the           
opportunity to do this, and I was genuinely so pleased that we managed to do so.  Sadly, 
you will have probably heard cases of Covid 19 are back on the rise again, so getting things 
in early seems to be a smart idea.  Or pure luck!  Hopefully, we will not see any restrictions 
being reintroduced, but with rising numbers and the implications this can have with staff 
etc, we always must tread cautiously.  It is probably a good time to readdress Covid 19, as 
we have seen a small number of cases in our school this week.   

 

Covid 19: Firstly, the DfE have advised that there is no expectation for people to be         
testing for Covid 19, and if people and children are well enough, then they should attend 
school.  However, in contrast to this the NHS are advising people to self-isolate for 5 
days, or until well, before returning to work or school if they test positive.  So once again 
we have slightly tricky guidance.  The school’s stance on this is as follows:  there are no 
expectations or laws to test - or not to test.  If you do decide to take a test and the             
results are positive, then please adhere to the NHS guidelines.  That said, I would also            
encourage you to contact the school office or myself and we will happily advise or support 
in anyway we can.  The last thing we want is children missing school unnecessarily, however 
as we know, every family circumstance is different, and we do not want to be spreading 
this virus around unnecessarily either.  It is a fine balancing act once again.   

 

Other news:  Hopefully, you will have had the chance to see your child’s books.  You will 
have noticed we now have separate books for all subjects this year. This is to ensure that 
children really understand the sequencing of learning, and it gives them a better                          
opportunity to look back at previous learning; to understand key concepts and facts.  Your 
‘Key Vocabulary and Knowledge Tables’ that are sent home every half term are so                   
important.  Any reinforcement of the learning that takes place is school has a huge             
positive impact, and really taps into the children’s long-term memory.  If you do not have a 
copy of your child’s current learning information, then please refer to the school website – 
Pupils and Learning – Classes.  Alternatively, please drop your child’s class teacher a                   
    message on dojo or seesaw and we will happily accommodate.  

 

   That is all from myself this week.  Have a great weekend and I look forward to 
   seeing you all next week.  

 

 

    Kind regards 

    Kieran Walsh 

 

 

 

 

 



Dates for your diary 

Attendance Cup 
Group % Attend 

Year 1 92.4 

Year 2 96.2 

Year 3 95.7 

Year 4 96.3 

Year 5 97.4 

Year 6 91.7 

Totals 94.9 

Yr 

5 

  

Lannergrams 

Our word of the week is – Rigorous 
 

Definition 1  — showing strictness or sternness  

Definition 2 — harsh or severe 

Definition 3  — thoroughly accurate; precise  

 

The planes have to undergo rigorous safety 

checks . 

Please try and use this word as much as you can 

with your child. 

Word 

of  

the week 

Well done to everyone who received a  

Lannergram this week: 

Y1:  Esme, Oscar, Leo 

Y2: Austin,Tianna, Adone 

Y3: Makayla, Cinar, Jack L 

Y4: Charlie D, Neo, Cora 

Y5: Franky, Phoebe, Max 

Y6: Zachary, Hetty, Grace 

 Thursday 20th October—

Halloween Disco 

 Friday 21st October—Inset day 

 Monday 24th  - Friday 28th              

October—Half term 

 Monday 28th November—Flu        

immunisation  - All School 

 Wednesday 30th November—  

Parent drop in/book look 

 Thursday 8th December—           

Christmas jumper day & Whole 

School Christmas Performance . 
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of  

the week ‘Merci’           
means                      

‘thankyou’           

in French. 

Please try and use this French word                                              

as much as you can with your child. 

BLAST 

Please could anyone who has not 

returned BLAST registration/

medical forms do so by the end of 

next week. A fresh copy will be sent 

home on Friday in case you have 

mislaid the original. 

 

Many thanks 



Random fun 

fact of the week!  

Have a great weekend!  

Every dog’s nose is unique, like a fingerprint 

each has a unique pattern of ridges and creases, like a human fingerprint. The patterns can 

even be used to identify individual animals. 
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